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The Honorable Kathy Hochul
Governor of New York State
New York State Capitol Building
Albany, NY 12224

Dear Governor Hochul:

[ write to express concern as flash flooding devastated communities across upstate New York and
the North Country over the past few weeks, damaging public infrastructure, family homes, and
small businesses. During this event, I have been in touch with local officials and residents who
were severely impacted by these recent storms and have seen the devastation firsthand as they
now work to coordinate the recovery. These recent storms occurred over multiple weeks, leaving
many of these communities with exacerbated damage to their critical infrastructure. As damage
assessment and recovery efforts are moving forward, I believe it is critical for the State of New
York to work to ensure full restoration for the families, businesses, and neighborhoods affected
by these disasters.

Between July 1st and 2nd, Northern Tier communities in Clinton County suffered major
damages. The Town of Ellenburg estimates hundreds of thousands of dollars in damages, town-
owned roads were compromised, and the Blue Haven Family Campground was flooded and
evacuated. The Town of Dannemora declared a state of emergency to deal with the flooding and
its devastating impact on roads and property. These storms continued further, with severe
flooding also occurring between July 10th and 11th, further portions of our region were
impacted, including the Town of Long Lake where a dam breach resulted in State Route 28, the
main road between Long Lake and the Town of Newcomb, being severely damaged. The Town
of Saranac had large portions of a critical road connecting the town with the rest of the region
which now face weeks, and potentially months, of repairs. Municipalities around the region face
similar large-scale and resource-intensive infrastructure repairs.

As the representative for many of these communities affected, while New York State works
through the disaster assessment and declaration process and your office communicates with the
Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) regarding a federal disaster request, I strongly
urge you to coordinate closely with all local communities affected and ensure their needs are
fully addressed in both New York State and FEMA disaster aid. Aid to all affected is essential to
a full recovery, and upstate New York and the North Country cannot be left out of this essential
process. Given that your initial request to FEMA neglected to include the July 1st and 2nd
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events, [ strongly urge you to update that request to include a full, not just partial, accounting of
the recent storms and flooding, for Clinton, Essex, and Hamilton. I request you work to move
forward with a process that is closely coordinated with those who are on the front lines of this
recovery effort.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

lise Stefanik
Member of Congress



